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March 11, 1999

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
County of Santa Cruz
701 Ocean Street
Santa Cruz, CA 95060

RE: NOTIFICATION OF AT-LARGE VACANCY ON THE
LONG TERM CARE INTERAGENCY COMMISSION

Dear Members of the Board:

The Board recently received a letter from Lois Dell-Sones
conveying her resignation from the Long Term Care Interagency
Commission, as an at-large representative of a caregiver resource
center. Accordingly, I recommend that the Board accept this
letter as notification of the vacancy, with nominations for
appointment to be received on April 13, 1999, and final
appointment to be made April 20, 1999.

JA:ted

cc: Clerk of the Board
Long Term Care Interagency Commission
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Lois Dell-Sones
4 12 Swiff Street

Santa Cruz,  CA 95060
(831) 469-7951

March 8, 1999

f?J
140

Ms. Mardi Wormhoudt, Supervisor
Third District
County of Santa Cruz, Board of Supervisors
701 Ocean Street
Santa Cruz, CA 95060-4069

Dear Ms. Wormhoudt:

It is with both joy and regret that I must resign my position on the Long Term Care
Interagency Commission. I am leaving my work at Del Mar Caregiver Resource Center
to stay home and be mom to the baby that my husband and I expect to adopt in the next
few weeks.

After having served four years on the Commission, I have found the Commissioners to
be a group of dedicated local people who are committed to improving conditions for all
individuals receiving long term care, either in home or in facilities. This is an exciting
time for the Commission, particularly with the development of the Long Term Care
Integration Pilot Project and the attendant possibilities of developing a truly meaningful
and responsive long term care system in our County.

I have asked the Director of the Del Mar Caregiver Resource Center, Robert Phillips, to
invite the person who replaces me at the agency to apply for a position on the Long
Term Care Commission as the Representative of a Caregiver Resource Center. This is
an important piece of the work that we do at Del Mar in providing services for family
caregivers of people with brain impairments such as Alzheimer’s Disease, stroke and
traumatic brain injury.

I have very much enjoyed my work on the Commission and have appreciated the
opportunity to be involved in my community on such an important project. If there is any
way I can be of help in the future, please be sure to let me know.

Sincerely,

Lois Dell-Sones

cc: Long Term Care Interagency Commission
Robert T. Phillips, Del Mar CRC


